

## TOWN OF PLYMOUTH 26 Court St Plymouth, MA 02360 PHONE: (508) 747-1620 Ext 10137

FAX: (508) 830-4062 www.plymouthrec.com

August 29th, 2025

Dear Parent or Guardian,

Thank you for enrolling your child in our **Fall 2025 Developmental Soccer League**. In order to provide your child with the highest quality of instruction, we have partnered our very own coaches with New England Futsal. All of the coaches are highly skilled, very personable and are committed to educating and developing children by creating a fun and positive learning environment.

The program will be held at Forges Soccer Field # 1 (off Jordan Rd.) on Saturday's starting Saturday, September 6<sup>th</sup> and running until Saturday, October 11<sup>th</sup>.

The program will run from **8:00am-9:00am**. <u>Please make every effort to have your child at the right field location on time</u>. Late arrivals means repetition of the activities and takes away from the other children's learning experience.

At the first class, everyone should go directly to their color field. Please make an effort to remember your child's team color and instructor. This will make it easier to locate their team in the future. We have also enclosed a diagram of the field so that you always know where your team will be. In order to make it easier for you to figure out whom your child's coach, is the coach will have on the same color shirt as the team your child is on. If your daughter/son is on the red team, their coach will have a red shirt on. Children will receive their shirt the first class, please make sure you wear that shirt every week.

Remember to dress for the weather; it is often windy on the soccer fields and we do play in mist/ light rain. Children **MUST** wear shin guards. Cleats and mouth guards are optional, but we do encourage your child to wear them. Cleats makes it easier for them to plant and kick. Bug spray and sunscreen are also a good idea depending on weather conditions.

Thank you, Grace Correia Recreation Assistant 508-747-1620 Ext. 10303 gcorreia@plymouth-ma.gov

Due to the large number of participants, we cannot call when class is cancelled, so please make sure you check before you head to the field. Information for cancellations will be posted at 7:30am. In case we need to cancel a class due to inclement weather, please check our website at www.plymouthrec.com. Information about the class will be posted there. There will also be a message on the weather hotline: 508-747-1620 Ext. 10321.

